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We welcome you to your community newsletter! 

Information, articles and letters printed in the
Criterion that are provided by members of the
Community do not necessarily represent the
thoughts or views of the District Council of
Streaky Bay. 

The Criterion is available from the first Thursday
of every month and copies are available from: 

// Streaky Bay Australia Post Office 
// Streaky Bay Newspower  
// Streaky Bay Visitor Centre  
// Haslam 
// Wirrulla General Store 
// Poochera 
// Karcultaby Area School 
// Port Kenny 

Or it can be viewed and downloaded from the
Council website at: www.streakybay.sa.gov.au. 

If you wish to advertise your business in the
Criterion, please contact the friendly staff at the 
Streaky Bay Visitor Centre on: 

NEW Criterion email address as per below. 

T (08) 8626 7033 
F (08) 8626 1990 
E criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Deadline for submitting articles for the July
edition is by close of business 5pm, 
Friday 29 June 2018. 

WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK! 
Your community Criterion is forever
growing and we would like to hear your thoughts
on what we can do to improve - please email
criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au or call into the
Visitor Centre and speak to the staff. 

Newsletter Contacts Elected Council Members

Barber, Travis  

Mayor // 0409 945 927 

Ward: Flinders 

Wheaton, Philip 

Deputy Mayor // 0428 261 301 

Ward: Eyre 

Gunn, Graham 

Councillor // 0427 255 188 

Ward: Eyre 

Hackett, Peter 

Councillor // 0427 956 080 

Ward: Flinders 

Karp, Lauren 

Councillor // 0429 978 897 

Ward: Flinders 

Morgan, Penelope 

Councillor // 0428 261 355 

Ward: Eyre 

Stephens, Robert (Robco) 

Councillor // 0428 626 106 

Ward: Flinders 

Trezona, Neville 

Councillor // 0488 028 347 

Ward: Flinders 
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Council News 

GOVERNANCE AND ADMINISTRATION 

2018 Council Elections 
MCED, CEO and EA met to discuss Election Strategy and 

Tasks. Project Plan and Task Group to be formed to 

ensure maximum exposure and critical dates are met.  

General Election Signs 
Council have resolved to give general approval to 
election signs as part of the 2018 Council election 
process.  

 TOURISM 

Country Arts Partnership 
A proposal has been submitted to Country Arts SA to 
continue the existing partnership with the inclusion of 
Elliston. 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

Community Notice Board 
The notice board has now been installed.  

Council resolved at the May meeting to place a public 
notice on the board to counter the defamatory tone of 
letters of late pertaining to the state of the notice 
board. Council apologises for the delay in its renewal.   

Streaky Bay Community Library  
MCED and CEO have been meeting on a regular basis 
with School Principal and Library Manager to review 
the Library Forward Plan. The plan has been reviewed 
and will be presented to Council at the June 2018 
meeting. The group has also put in place the new terms 
of reference for the Library Management structure.  

Kerrin McEvoy – Request to Honour 
Members of the working party met with Kerrin and Ken 
Martin (sculptor) in Adelaide at the beginning of May, 
to discuss and begin to conceptualise the proposed 
sculpture. Council at it’s May 2018 meeting approved 
in principle the statue to be located on Council land. 
The working party held a further meeting on May 21, 
2018. 

Streaky Bay Area School Governing Council 
Council following a request from the school nominated 
Cr Lauren Karp as the Council representative on the 
Schools Governing Council Committee.  

Council Ne 

Contd. 

YOUTH 

Youth – Heywire Grant 
A grant has been submitted to undertake a youth event 
management mentoring program that incorporates 
two youth events. If successful this will have 
involvement with the Streaky Bay Area School and Drug 
and Alcohol Action Awareness Committee. 

Future Youth Groups 
MCED and CEDO have been liaising with Streaky Bay 
Area School and will be commencing some workshops 
with the middle school and upper school SRC groups to 
ascertain interest in a future youth group with a similar 
focus to the previous YAC (that is no longer funded).  

Karcultaby Area School – Pedal Prix 
Council agreed to a $250 donation to the Karcultaby 
Area School pedal prix entry.  

WASTE MANAGEMENT 

Waste Management Strategy 
Council have adopted the Waste Management 
Strategy 2017 – 2022. 

Jetty Cutting – Waste and Cans/Bottle Bins 
Council resolved in December 2017 to reinstate bins in 
that area, currently awaiting written approval from 
Department Planning, Transport and Infrastructure.  

INFRASTRUCTURE 

Dozer and Float Operations 
A report was presented to Council outlining options 
regarding future dozer and float operations, including 
Council owned and lease options. Council laid the 
report on the table requesting staff provide further 
detail and report back at a future meeting.  

DEVELOPMENT 

Old Bowls Club Precinct 
CEO has commenced negotiations with Streaky Bay 
Mens Shed.  

Eyre Avenue Foreshore Concept 
Feedback has been collated and will be presented to 
Council at its June 2018 meeting.  
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Council News Contd. 

HEALTH MANAGEMENT 

Finance Risk & Audit Committee Meeting – 3 May 2018 
Committee work plan was presented and 
recommended for adoption. Budget Review 3 
presented and recommended for adoption. Major 
elements of the review were Medical Clinic, NRM 
Youth Grant, Microchippng income and changes to 
work cover. A report was presented for the PLEC 
undergrounding of power project Wells Street be 
recommended for inclusion in the 2018/19 budget. 
These recommendations were adopted by Council at 
the May ordinary meeting.  

Streaky Bay and District Medical Clinic – Delegate Board 
Member 
Council resolved at the May 2018 meeting of Council 
that Cr Philip Wheaton be nominated as the Council 
Delegate Board Member.  

Streaky Bay Medical Clinic Incorporated Association 
Council resolved at the May 2018 meeting; 

 The association will take over operating on July
1, 2018

 The business will be gifted

 Council will loan the association $100k to
commence operating on a ten year loan
repayment term, with payments to commence
2 years after operating

Staff are currently liaising with legal team to establish 
correct transfer documentation.  

MCED has developed an implementation table and this 
has been provided to the association along with a USB 
containing clinic operating information. 

MCED submitted on behalf of the association 
incorporation documentation and has been advised 
this was successful, incorporation certificate should be 
received by next meeting. 

REGULATING 

Dog & Cat Registration Fees 2018/2019 Financial Year 

Non Standard Full Fee $ 80.00 

Standard (microchipped/desexed) 50% rebate 

Aged Pensioner Discount 50% 

Working Dog $ 20.00 

Business Registration Dogs (Sec 35) $ 240.00 

Assistance Dogs (section 41(2) Free 

Puppy 50% 

Council Administration Transfer Fee 
of $5 

Waived 

Cat Registration Free 

NOTICE TO BAY ROAD USERS 

WORKS HAVE COMMENCED ON BAY ROAD, 

STREAKY BAY, AS PART OF THE STREET AND 

STORMWATER UPGRADE. PLEASE BE AWARE 

THAT ROAD CLOSURES AND MINOR DISRUPTIONS 

WILL OCCUR OVER THE NEXT FEW MONTHS. 

Enquiries please call the District Services Department 

on (08) 8626 1001 

SALE OF SURPLUS ITEMS 

All Items are used/second hand 

Oven - Small Cupboard - Drawers - Under bench 

Cabinet - Desk and Drawers - Phone Booth - Delta 

Trailer - HP Printer 

Goods will be available for viewing by contacting Robyn 

Nottle on (08) 8626 1001. 

For more details and how to submit a tender please 

visit www.streakybay.sa.gov.au and go to Your Council 

– Tender and Quotes
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Council News Contd. 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS NEEDED 

Council is inviting expressions of interest for two (2) persons 

to sit on its Community and Economic Development 

Committee, it is seeking two (2) specialist members with a 

background and experience in (but not limited to) business 

and economic development, multimedia, tourism, and 

similar areas of expertise and who are well regarded in their 

respective fields. 

The objectives of the Committee is to; 

 Assist the Council to facilitate and promote
economic growth and community development in
the region

 To provide advice to the Council and recommend
actions, including the conduct of studies
associated with business and economic
development, provide advice to the Council
where necessary to facilitate the creation of
business and community networks

 To oversee the implementation of projects,
marketing and promotion associated with
Council’s business enterprises (including caravan
and camping)

For further information regarding the position’s please 

contact Penny Williams, Manager Community and Economic 

Development.   

Please address applications including experience to – EOI 

Community & Economic Development Committee 

Membership - Chief Executive Officer, PO Box 179 Streaky 

Bay SA 5680 or email to 

williamspenny@streakybay.sa.gov.au 

SPEED LIMIT CHANGES 

The Department of Planning, Transport and 

Infrastructure has approved changes to speed limits 

and traffic control devices on WOODLAWN ROAD, AB 

SMITH ROAD, CAPE BAUER ROAD, BACK BEACH ROAD, 

STANLEY WILLIAMS ROAD at STREAKY BAY in the 

District Council of Streaky Bay. 

WOODLAWN ROAD 60kmh 

AB SMITH ROAD (Sealed Section) 50kmh 

CAPE BAUER RD (AB Smith to Stanley Williams) 80kmh 

BACK BEACH ROAD default rural speed limit 100kmh 

STANLEY WILLIAMS ROAD 60kmh 

DRAFT ANNUAL BUSINESS PLAN 2018/2019 

The District Council of Streaky Bay is in the process of 

developing its Draft Annual Business Plan for 

2018/2019, which will be available for public comment 

in the coming weeks. 

For information on our Annual Business Plan, keep an 

eye out on the West Coast Sentinel, our webpage and 

our Facebook Page.  Council has identified a number 

of significant projects for the coming year, and we 

want your feedback to assist in determining the 

priorities, in particular the proposed new and 

upgraded capital projects and operational new 

initiatives for the coming financial year.  

Have Your Say - Make a Submission to Council 

MEDICAL CLINIC 

The Streaky Bay and District Medical Clinic Board had 

their first meeting on the 29 May 2018. The Board is 

keen to see the transfer of the clinic from Council and 

is taking steps to make a strong foundation for the 

future of the clinic.  

All board members have willing accepted tasks and 

responsibilities to see the smooth transfer and 

continuation of the clinics operation.  

The board is making plans to obtain a permanent 

doctor/s and will be advocating to get support from 

the State Government to ensure the success of the 

Medical Clinic and ensure medical services will 

continue to be provided to the community into the 

future.   
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Community Information 
Country Women’s Association 
“Sharing and Caring with Action” 
Upcoming events: 
• Tues 12 June General meeting
RSL Hall at 1.30pm 
(note time change) 
• Tues 10 July AGM & General Meeting
RSL Hall at 10.30am 
Contact: Sharon Anderson 0400 622278 
----------------------- 
Probus Club 
Thursday 21 June at 10am 
Flinders Room - Streaky Bay Hotel 
----------------------- 
Streaky Bay Scout Group  
Joeys n Cubs Groups 
Tuesday Fortnights (during school terms 
Scout Hall Slideys Beach 
Contact: Bec Rutherford 0428 579 427  
----------------------- 
Streaky Bay Scouts Committee Meeting 
Monday 18 June at 7pm 
Streaky Bay Hotel 
----------------------- 
Hospital Auxiliary *NEW DATE* 
Monday 18 June at 2pm 
Hospital Boardroom 

Lincoln Veterinary Centre 
Next visiting 26 & 27 June 
Streaky Bay  
P 8682 3100 
----------------------- 
Redgum Vet & Pet Boarding 
Next visiting 25 & 26 June 
Streaky Bay 
P 8642 3308  
----------------------- 
Memory Lane Carer Support Group 
Thursday 14 June  
10:00am - 12:00pm 
Streaky Bay Anglican Church Hall 
29 Wells Street 
Facilitator: Heather Scantlebury 0418 835 038 
----------------------- 
Carers SA Australia 
Are you a registered Carer of Carers SA? 
Streaky Bay Carer Support Group invite registered
Carers to a lunch 
Monday 2 July at the Streaky Bay Hotel 
For details contact Susan Ramsey,  
Carer Group Facilitator - 0417 855 931 
RSVP attendance by Monday 25 June - 8683 4477 

District Council Of 
Streaky Bay  

Like The Page

Raising money for a  

Heart Monitor at the  

Streaky Bay Hospital

Council Staff 

Casual Fridays

April 
$48.00
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Community Information 

STREAKY BAY CHILDREN'S CENTRE 

If families would like to make a booking for their child in occasional care in Term 3, please inform the centre before
Wednesday June 27th. Occasional care is a program that provides ‘now and then’ child care services for children prior to
preschool age.  
For information and enrolments please contact Wendy Carcuro 8626 1160.  

Kindergarten enrolments for 2019 - Streaky Bay Children’s Centre are collecting projected enrolment information for 2019. If
families have a child who turns 4 before the 1st May 2019, and wish to attend the Streaky Bay Children’s Centre, please
inform the centre on 8626 1160. 

Playgroup is held every Friday from 10am – 12noon. Playgroup provides the opportunity for children to learn through play and
interaction with other children while also providing opportunities for parent to develop social and support networks. Please
bring a piece of fruit to share and $1 per child.  

For any further details please contact Wendy Carcuro on 8626 1160. 

Back to Poochera 2020 
In September 2020, Poochera will be 100 years old. 
To celebrate the Poochera Historical Society would like to invite the people of Poochera and the surrounding communities to
consider the idea of hosting a one day celebration to mark this very special occasion.  
As part of the 75th anniversary in 1995, a history book was produced Towards The Mist. A team of locals began regular
fortnightly meetings to research and assemble as much of Poochera’s history as possible. That was over 23 years ago.  
As time has passed and changes have occurred in Poochera, the Society is now considering putting together an updated version
to the original book. This will obviously be a smaller edition requiring not as much work as the original but will still take time to
collate all the new information i.e. Families changing, people moving in and also people departing. 
As such we thought as we do have new families in our community and changes to our established families you may wish to
update your history. 
With this in mind, we would like to ask the community for feedback on the idea of creating another (smaller) publication. We
would also like to welcome any help and input from anyone who may be interested in joining in to help compile this update. 
Any information, ideas or suggestions for either the celebration day or for the book would be greatly appreciated. Please contact
any of the people below with ideas thoughts etc.. 

Phillip Gosling  0427 706 3014  phillip.gosling@outlook.com 
Karen Brown   0412 69 8822   poocherahotel@outlook.com  
Liz Davis  0428 862 630   elizjim@ozemail.com.au 

POOCHERA & DISTRICTS HISTORICAL SOCIETY
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Community News 
PROBUS 

Minutes of Meeting held 17th May 2018. 

25 members and 1 visitor attended today’s meeting and
we accepted 10 apologies.  Birthday greetings were
extended to Colleen Crowder, Mick Tomney, June
Francis and Jan Patterson and minutes of the April
meeting were read and accepted on a motion of Zita
Chester and seconded by Kay Wait.  

Zita reported that our proposed beach BBQ had in fact
changed to a 3-course meal at the home of a member
in our town due to the inclement weather on the allotted
day. A lovely day enjoyed by those taking part. 
Our Finance Report was read by the Secretary and
showed a credit balance with all accounts paid of
$351.55 and a thank you letter has been received from
the Hospital Auxiliary for our donation. 
Members were told of a planned trip on Thursday June
7th when we will visit the Streaky Bay Museum 
at 10am where we will be provided with morning tea.
Cost: $10 including entry, at 12:15 approx we will
adjourn to the Caravan Park Kiosk for a 2-course, set
menu lunch at a cost of $15pp. Lists are on the desk
today if you intend to be part of this outing. Total cost
$25pp. 

The Club held its annual “Cuppa for Cancer” morning
tea where members generously donated $155 towards
the cause. A reminder was issued that out next meeting
will be Thursday June 21st. 

Guest Speaker: This month our guest was Mrs Joy
Hentschke (Council C.E.O.) who entertained us all
today with a condensed story of her life.  Her childhood
began on a farm not far from Pinnaroo but throughout
her lifetime Joy has spent varying amounts of time in
almost every state in our country.  While working in
many different roles since leaving school there has
always been an administrative/management
component involved in Joy’s responsibilities – from
small business right through to the role she currently
fills.  Management roles have covered areas such as
fruit growing/picking/packing thru’ to transport, banking,
employment & disability care and childcare as well as
Local Government. Joy invited us all to become more
involved with the workings of our Council and to
encourage candidates to nominate for the upcoming
elections.  A thoroughly entertaining speaker. 

COUNTRY WOMEN'S ASSOCIATION 

The branch’s annual tour saw twelve ladies
(members and non-members) enjoy a bus trip to
Venus Bay & Elliston in May. 

With Helen Flanigan driving, the trip began in high
spirits. Rae Brewster was delegated to give a
running commentary of interesting & historic places
along the way to Venus Bay where morning tea
was enjoyed on the verandah of the Venus Bay
General Store. A tour around the town and cliff
front was of most interest together with the recap of
memories of swimming carnivals and holidays
spent. 

Onward bound to Elliston with places of interest
pointed out - Talia Station, old Talia town which is
almost deserted and some buildings in ruins. Upon
arriving at Elliston, another town and cliff scenic
views was enjoyed. A most enjoyable meal was
partaken of at the Elliston Hotel. After lunch, Helen
had organised a surprise for us, the Old Council
Chambers, where much interesting history has
been kept in bound volumes of Sentinel and
newspaper cuttings as well as displays of local
identities and stories from early days. We could
have spent hours and hours there. Some of the
ladies found their names in Sentinel cut outs of
various events. Onward to the old cemetery which
is being preserved and is a credit to their
community. A tour around the cliff top sculptures
was the final hurrah for the day.  
A few jokes, much talk and laughter brought a very
good day to a close.  

On another note, huge congratulations and
warmest thanks to all involved in the majestic
creation of the community mosaic notice board. It is
stunning, vibrant and alive which truly is
representative of our beautiful town of Streaky Bay. 
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Community News 
STREAKY BAY AREA SCHOOL 

During term 1 of the school year, the Year 6 and 7
students of Streaky Bay Area School were involved in
an inquiry learning project where, after viewing ‘Blue
The Film’, they identified a personal inquiry issue
around the big question of ‘If oceans are considered
the lungs of our planet, what does this mean for our
future responsibility and how might we educate our
community on this?’. 

After researching their topic and identifying a solution,
alternative or action to a current local, community or
global issue, students then hosted the community
premiere of ‘Blue The Film’ and presented their
learning, which included interactive displays,
demonstrations, opinion polls, quizzes, promotional
materials and the opportunity to purchase
environmentally friendly alternative products made by
the students themselves (including bees wax wraps,
produce and shopping bags made of natural material).
Over 150 community members attended the community
evening, including students, family members, mentors
and community members. 

As students investigated their issue during the inquiry
learning project, students connected with mentors
within the community and experts from afar as well as
local businesses to help bring about change. This
included local and Port Lincoln employees from
DEWNR, local community members with expertise in
their specific topic and people from the Darwin whose
work surrounds Ghost Nets. 

Examples of student learning included: 
• Effects of Single use plastic in our community and
what actions can we take to reduce it? 
• Importance of recycling in Streaky Bay
• What would our world be like without sharks
• If we are what we eat then are we our own waste?
• Is washing your face costing the earth?
• What can we do to stop seabirds eating plastics?

We would like to continue this initiative at a year 6 and
7 level, where each year we have a different focus. 

INDOOR BOWLS 

The Streaky Bay Indoor Bowls Club is a story of
success. From December 2014 the club was
without a venue following the closure of the
Montgomerie Terrace clubhouse. However months
later the old sports clubhouse at the Streaky Bay
Town Oval became available and a group of Indoor
Bowls volunteers cleaned and outfitted the
premises to re-establish the highly successful
activity on June 4, 2015. Improvements to
conditions continued throughout the year and
today, three years later there are 29 names
registered on the book, all are either full or
associate members of the Streaky Bay Bowling
Club.  

On May 2, 2018 a sausage sizzle preceded the
well attended Annual General Meeting. Election of
office bearers for 2018-19 resulted in several
members re-elected. President Shirley Petty re-
elected, Vice President (new position) Bev White,
Secretary Wayne Miller re-elected, Treasurer Jim
Petty re-elected, Assistant Secretary (new position)
Jim Petty and Assistant Treasurer Darryl Trevena
(new position). The committee includes the above
plus Roger McCracken, Kaye Wait, Gay McCarten,
Julie Wild, Sharon Kitson and Anne Payne.  

General business centered round subscription and
play fees, the purchase of 2 additional high chairs,
a $500 donation to the complex and replacing a
number of the heavy chairs with lighter weight
models. 

Following the meeting 2 games of Indoor Bowls
were played to complete the days outing. The
Wednesday afternoon competition continues all
year round and now members are looking forward
to a special day in June. The future certainly looks
brighter for the club as in just a short time the group
has recorded a remarkable advancement. 
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Community News 

 HOSPITAL AUXILIARY 

Our AGM was conducted and presiding members
have again agreed to take on positions. 
Decided to have Anzac Day Wreath on behalf of
auxiliary April 25th. 

A mothers day raffle will be conducted Friday May
4th grateful thanks to donors, Streaky Bay Chemart,
Streaky Surf and Style, Streaky Bay Hotel, KC's Hair
Salon and Joyce Woods, also to volunteers offering
to man stall. 

Outdoor setting has been purchased with table and
6 chairs to Elmhaven and 2 outdoor chairs to
Hospital. 

Fence for aged care end of hospital about to
commence, and fencing and changes to Elmhaven
outdoor area almost ready to go including
landscaping thanks to hotel support. The long
awaited hospital Bathroom upgrades are due to start
May June. 

Phone books are still available from the post office if
you have new numbers or any changes to old
numbers these can be accommodated in ongoing
prints ring 0458261144 or 0427265044. 

Sue Higgins then gave a very informative and
helpful talk on the services available to our elderly,
the processes needing to go through to get them i.e.
the need to be registered with “ My Aged Care
Centre” and the fact that you can be registered but
not need immediate help but will be ready to access
this should the need arise in a hurry e.g. after home
care following surgery or hospital stay. Sue is there
to help with any and all concerns associated with
these services including filling out forms etc. Many
questions/concerns were aired and addressed and
good discussion followed. 

Guest speaker at our next meeting will be Gaye
Whitford from Elmhaven. 

Since last minutes raffle has been held and thanks
to support of all raised $811. 

CHANGE OF DATE due to long weekend. Next
meeting June 18th 2pm Hospital Board Room. 

MENS SHED 

The Men’s Shed has made a lot of progress since our
last article. 

First an most important is we have been given the
use of the old bowls clubrooms (where we hold our
meetings) on Montgomerie Tce to use as our men’s
shed by the council, on a yearly lease.  For this we
are extremely grateful. Our lease starts from the 1st
July, but hopefully we can get in and start cleaning
the sheds up and doing things around the place
before hand.  

There are still good numbers coming to our meetings
which is encouraging. At the moment the meetings
are mainly talking of what we need and where we are
going to put it. If there are members of the community
that are interested in the shed please check notice
boards for meeting times.  

On the 28th of May we submitted our application for a
grant from the Australian Men’s Shed, and have also
submitted an application for the Community Hotel
Grant. A lot of sleepless nights went in to getting the
AMSA grant together, but with the help from the staff
at the Australian Men’s Shed (who worked on the
weekends) we finally got there. It is just a matter of
waiting for the outcome. We are hopeful for a good
result. 

Our shed has been fortunate to have a lot of items
given to us from the community. The school have
given us some tables, chairs and some storage bins.
We have also had a donation of machinery for which
we are extremely grateful from the Ardrosson Men’s
Shed of a saw bench, planer and a thicknesser.
Another donation was made to us from Eyre Trading
in Pt Lincoln. Some other items that have been
donated are another lot of tables/chairs,  drill and
bench grinder, large metal storage cabinet, some
woodworking books and we are interested in some
machinery on offer. 

To these people (they know who they are) that have
given items we thank you. If there are members of the
community who think they might have items we could
use please contact Wayne on 0448 173 564.  

We look forward to exciting times ahead for the shed.
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Community News

CARDS  
Tuesday ’ s  

1 :00pm 
E lmhaven  

COMMUNITY LUNCH 
Volunteer Celebration Day 

WHERE: Elmhaven Activity Room 
WHEN: Wednesday 13th June 12pm 

Come join us for a Roast Lunch.  
Cost:  $10.00 

Please book in by Monday prior.  
Elmhaven 8626 1490 

BINGO 
Most  Wednesday ‘ s  

1 : 30pm 
E lmhaven  

STREAKY BAY HOSPITAL AND ELMHAVEN 

Volunteer Celebration Day 
Streaky Bay Hospital, together with Elmhaven, would like to
invite all our wonderful volunteers to a Celebration Day on
Wednesday 13th June 2018.  

Come and join us for a community lunch at 12pm (please let us
know if you attending), or afternoon tea at 2:30pm. We have
many volunteers who do many things to help out such as
gardening, bingo, community lunch, bus driving, happy hours,
entertaining and just providing good company.  

If you would like to join in and learn more about volunteering
please give us a ring on 8626 1009 (Chris Boylan, Michele
Saunders or Ali Danis) or 8626 1490 (Gaye Whitford). 

Kay Brace &  
Maureen Buckley

Shirley Payne &  
Catherine Bedford

Judith Schreiber  
& Maggie Haynes

Wayne Miller  
& Spike McBeath 
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COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD PROCEDURE AND GUIDELINES 

 The District Council of Streaky Bay accepts notices for public display promoting events and
information of community interest relating to the Council area.

 Notices advertising the private sale of items are allowed.

 Notices advertising the sale or giveaway of any dog(s) or cat(s) must include a breeder’s
registration number that has been acquired from the Dog and Cat Management Board.
Failure to do so will result in the notice not being displayed.

 Council reserves the right to decide which notices, if any, will be displayed.

 Notices and brochures from individuals, community groups, non-profit organisations and
service clubs within the Council area will be given preference.

 Petitions are not accepted.

 The display of notices with regard to fundraising for charities may be negotiated.

 Notices which promote political or religious views, or are deemed to be offensive or illegal
will not be displayed.

 The sale, advertising, solicitation or promotion of commercial products or businesses will not
be displayed.

Style Guidelines 
 Notices should be typed which is preferred, however, neat and legible handwriting will be

accepted. 
 All pages to be no larger than A4 size – NO A3 pages will be displayed.

Conditions of Display 
 If you are unable to come into the Visitor Centre, you can email your notice to

info@streakybay.sa.gov.au with all relevant details or alternatively a weatherproof box is 
attached behind the noticeboard where you can leave your notice – this is done and left at 
your own risk. 

 Notices will be displayed for a maximum of 2 weeks and will be removed from display after
this expiry date. 

 The notice board will be checked daily (on week days) but not on weekends.
 If space is not available, a notice may be not be able to be placed at a particular time.

Notices are not displayed on a permanent basis.
 Display of materials on this notice board does not indicate an endorsement by Council.

PLEASE HAND ALL FLYERS AND NOTICES IN TO THE CUSTOMER SERVICE DESK 
AT THE STREAKY BAY VISITOR CENTRE AT 21 BAY ROAD 

Email to:  info@streakybay.sa.gov.au 
Or drop into weatherproof box behind this noticeboard 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CO-OPERATION 

A full copy of these guidelines are available at the Council Office 29 Alfred Terrace or at the Visitor 
Centre 21 Bay Road, Streaky Bay 

Or on Council’s website at www.streakybay.sa.gov.au/ Council Documents/Council Policies – 18 
STRATEGIC MANAGEMENT 
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Australia's Biggest Morning Tea
O n  T h u r s d a y  2 4  M a y  w e  w e r e  b l e s s e d  w i t h  w o n d e r f u l  w e a t h e r  f o r  t h e  a n n u a l  A u s t r a l i a ' s  B i g g e s t

M o r n i n g  T e a .  W h i l e  e n j o y i n g  s o m e  d e l i c i o u s  c a k e s ,  s a n d w i c h e s ,  s l i c e s  a n d  o t h e r  g o o d i e s  w e  w e r e  a l s o

l u c k y  e n o u g h  t o  b e  a b l e  t o  v i e w  t h e  I s l a n d  t o  I n l a n d  A r t  E x h i b i t i o n .  

W e  h a d  a p p r o x i m a t e l y  5 0  v i s i t o r s  f o r  t h e  d a y !  W h i l e  n u m b e r s  m a y  h a v e  b e e n  d o w n  a  l i t t l e  o n  s o m e

p r e v i o u s  y e a r s  t h o s e  p r e s e n t  e n t h u s i a s t i c a l l y  e n t e r e d  i n t o  t h e  s p i r i t  o f  t h e  d a y  t o  c o m p e t e  f o r  p r i z e s

i n  t h e  “ G u e s s  t h e  C u p ”  c o m p e t i t i o n s  g i v i n g  t h e m  t h e  o p p o r t u n i t y  t o  w i n  s o m e  c a s h ,  a l l  w h i l s t  r a i s i n g

m u c h  n e e d e d  f u n d s  f o r  t h e  C a n c e r  C o u n c i l .    T h e  l u c k y  w i n n e r  o n  t h e  d a y  w a s  M a x i n e  J o h n s o n  f r o m

S t r e a k y  B a y .  

A  h u g e  t h a n k  y o u  f o r  t h e  d e l i c i o u s  t r e a t s  p r e p a r e d  a n d  d o n a t e d  b y  l o c a l  b u s i n e s s e s  i n c l u d i n g  B a y

F u n k t i o n  C a f é ,  t h e  S h e l l  R o a d h o u s e ,  E l l i o t t ’ s  B a k e r y  a n d  C a f é  a s  w e l l  a s  d o n a t i o n s  o f  t e a ,  c o f f e e ,  m i l k

a n d  s u g a r  f r o m  S t r e a k y  B a y  F o o d l a n d  a n d  B e c k ’ s  I G A .     

O n c e  a g a i n  t h e  c o m m i t t e e  a p p r e c i a t e d  t h e  s t r o n g  s u p p o r t  o f  m e m b e r s  o f  t h e  c o m m u n i t y  i n  b o t h  t h e

s u p p l y  o f  f o o d  a n d  a s s i s t a n c e  i n  t h e  k i t c h e n  o n  t h e  d a y .     

T h a n k  y o u  t o  a l l  t h e  h e l p e r s ,  d o n a t i o n s  a n d  t o  e v e r y o n e  t h a t  a t t e n d e d .  

$633 Raised
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A r e  y o u  a g e d  b e t w e e n  1 2 - 2 5 ?

D o  y o u  w a n t  t o  s e e  m o r e  

a c t i v i t i e s  f o r  Y o u t h  i n  o u r  a r e a ?

K e e n  t o  b e  a  f u t u r e  l e a d e r ?

W a n t  t o  b e  i n v o l v e d  i n  e v e n t s ?

 W E  W A N T  T O  H E A R  F R O M  Y O U

STREAKY 

BAY 

YOUTH 

GROUP 
Register your interest with 

Jess 
Streaky Bay Visitor Centre 

8626 7033 or 
davisjessica@streakybay.sa.gov.au 
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New
SA laws begin

1 July 2018
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Dogs and Cats must
be microchipped by
1 July 2018
before 12 weeks of age and the details
must be entered on the statewide register at:

DOGSAN DCATSON LI N E.COM.AU

^^
•^

sL^^
Government

of South Australia

Dog and Cat
Management Board
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Community Development 
Grant Opportunities 

Job Accelerator Grant Scheme 

The Scheme has been established to encourage South Australian businesses to employ additional full-
time, part-time and casual employees, and maintain them for at least 12 months.  Businesses that increase their number of SA 

employees will be eligible to receive a grant for each additional worker employed by them in a new position between 1 July 
2016 and 30 June 2018. 

For further information visit:  www.revenuesa.sa.gov.au 

Community Support Program 

Provides child care providers with funding to set up and run child care services in areas where there are unique needs 
or where it might not otherwise to viable.  At a minimum you must: 

Be setting up or running a child care service that is approved under Section 195 of the A New Tax System (Family 
Assistance) (Administration) Act 1999. 

For further details visit—https://www.business.gov.au/assistance/community-support-programme 

Applications close 30 June 2018 

Club One Small Grants – SA (ONGOING) 

Club One has a small grants program to provide up to $500 (more on merit)  to Clubs to assist in small 
projects and activities. Typical allocations would be for first aid equipment, strips for a junior team, 

minor capital items and so forth. It is an important objective of the program that it is simple and 
accessible to applicants.  Club One would also like details of the Club and its activities and will assess the application and 

fund on merit.  Contact Details:  T: (08) 8290 2200  E: admin@clubssa.com.au 
W: www.clubssa.com.au 

Looking for Grants?? 
If you are looking for a grant to help your organisation or community group, below are websites that may assist you:- 

https://www.communitygrants.gov.au/#  
http://www.rdawep.org.au/resources/grant-funding-opportunities/ 

http://www.grantassist.sa.gov.au/  
http://www.grantready.com.au/Find_a_Grant/index.aspx  

Growing Cricket for Girls Fund 

Cricket Australia in partnership with the Commonwealth Bank established this fund to directly support local cricket 
associations, crickt clubs, school sporting associations and secondary schools across the country to develop new girl’s 

competitions and teams and grow established competitions.   
For further information visit http://community.cricket.com.au/clubs/a-sport-for-all/growing-cricket-for-girls 

Applications close Monday 9 July 2018 

Nuffield Scholarship 
Applications for 2019 scholarships are now open and close 15 June 2018.  Up to $30,000 can 
be provided to primary producers to support overseas travel and study.  All scholars will be 

expected to present their findings verbally, and write a comprehensive report of their 
studies.  The objective is to increase practical farming knowledge and management skills and techniques generally. 

www.nuffield.com.au/scholarships 

$50 Sport Vouchers Program 

The program is open for parents and carers who are now able to claim $50 sport vouchers for their children to use 
towards the cost of sport club fees or memberships.  Clubs wishing to register for the program and parents or guardians 

wanting to find a participating club in their area should go to www.sportsvouchers.sa.gov.au 
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Community Development 
Grant Opportunities 

Dreams for a Better World 

Sunsuper’s Dreams for a Better World is all about giving back to our community.  If you are a care-giving community 
group or looking out for our wildlife and furry friends, as long as you have a dream to help make the world a better place. 

There are four rounds, and each quarter there is a different theme: 

Round One (CLOSED)  //  Round Two (CLOSED) 
Round Three—Sport and Education (Closes 4 August 2018) 

Round Four—Animals and Community (Closes 6 October 2018) 

For further information go to https://dreamsforabetterworld.com.au/about 

Course Where When Phone 

Provide First Aid  -  1 Day Course 

Provide First Aid is a comprehensive first aid 
course suitable for everyday emergency 
situations.  

Port Lincoln Monday 18 June  9am-5pm 8348 4335 

Provide Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation 
(CPR) - 3 hour course 
This course will provide you with the 
knowledge and skills to maintain breathing 
and circulation following cardiac arrest. 

Wudinna Monday 18 June  9am-12pm 8348 4335 

Child Safe Environments  -  1 Day Course 
Anyone working with or providing services for 
children in SA is a mandated notifier.   This 
course is suitable for anyone who would like 
to learn about the signs and neglect of 
possible child abuse. 

Wudinna 

Port Lincoln 

Wednesday 20 June  9am-5pm 

Tuesday 19 June  9am-5pm 

8207 9690 

TEST and TAG—1 Day Course 
Learn how to check electrical equipment to 
the OH&S regulations and the current 
Australian Standards.  
Please Note:  Students must complete an 
online theory component before attending 
the workshop  

Port Lincoln 

Streaky Bay 

Wudinna 

Tuesday 19 June   8.30am-4.30pm 

Monday 25 June   8.30am-4.30pm 

Wednesday 27 June  8.30am-4.30pm 

8735 1422 

Food Safety Short Course 
A short course designed to increase your 
knowledge of food safety and to enhance the 
level of professionalism in your region. 

Wudinna Monday 18 June  10.00am-2.00pm 8348 4662 

Did you know that TAFE SA runs a range of short courses in regional locations 
across South Australia? 

Looking to explore your creative side, learn a new skill, undertake professional 
development or keep up with industry standards? 

See below for some short courses coming up in the Eyre Peninsula region.  For 
more detailed course information go to the TAFE SA website at https://
www.tafesa.edu.au/locations/whyalla-eyre-peninsula 

Places are filling fast. Enrol now to book your spot! 

Natural Disaster Resilience Program 
The Natural Disaster Resilience Program supports state and local government, as well as not for profit and community 

organisations to carry out projects that focus on resilience before, during or after a natural disaster event. 
The projects must be completed within two years and deliver sustainable benefits beyond the funded period. 

For further information and online application form visit http://safecom.sa.gov.au/site 
Applications close Friday 29 June 2018 
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Cans 

& Bottles 

Recycling 

WINTER 

OPENING TIMES 

Effective from 

18th June 2018 through until 

1st September 2018 

Monday & Tuesday - 9.00-12.00pm 

Wednesday - CLOSED 

Thursday & Friday - 9.00-12.00pm 

Saturday - 9.00-11.00am 

Sunday - CLOSED 

Streaky Bay Waste Transfer and Recovery Centre, Flinders Highway, 

Streaky Bay

*** REMINDER *** 

KERBSIDE WASTE COLLECTION BIN SIZE IS 140 LITRE 

As per Council’s Waste Management Policy a 140 litre mobile garbage bin (wheelie bin) must be supplied 
by the resident for their kerbside waste collection. 

Please note that the 120 litre bin is not suitable for use by residents as their kerbside waste collection bin. 

The 120 litre bin poses many problems for the waste contractor:- 

 The bin grab jaws on the waste contractors truck are only set to pick up 140 litre and the larger 240 
litre bins. 

 Due to their narrower body the 120 litre bin slides through the bin grab jaws and the wheels and axle 
can be dislodged causing damage to the bin. 

 Also due to its narrower body, cardboard and other items get lodged in the bin and is not emptied 
properly. 

 It is easily blown over and waste gets strewn everywhere and the waste truck driver has to get out to 
pick up this waste. 

Also note that bins must be placed at least 1 metre from any fixed object, i.e. fence, stobie pole or tree and 
multiple bins are required to be at least half a metre apart. 

Your co-operation in this matter will enable the efficient and safe pickup and disposal of all residents 
household rubbish on collection day. 

A copy of the Waste Management Policy can be obtained from Council’s website at 
www.streakybay.sa.gov.au/Council Services/Waste Management or from Council’s Office at 29 Alfred 
Terrace or the Visitor Centre at 21 Bay Road, Streaky Bay. 
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Art Funding for Projects  
OPENS 1 JULY 2018 ! 

GOT A GREAT ARTS IDEA? 

Country  Arts  SA,  through  the 
Regional  Arts  Fund,  supports 
regional  arƟsts  and  communiƟes 
by  offering  bi‐annual  funding 
opportuniƟes  that  inspire  arts  and 
cultural  acƟvity  in  rural,  regional 
and  remote  areas  of  South 
Australia.  

Regional arƟsts who are looking to 
develop  their  arts  pracƟce,  or 
arƟsts  and  organisaƟons  who  are 
moƟvated  to  sƟmulate  their 
communiƟes  through  innovaƟve 
arts  projects,  are  encouraged  to 
apply. 

The  Regional  Arts  Fund,  managed 
by Country Arts SA, has applicaƟon 
rounds  in  March  and  August  of 
each  year  and  is  delivered  under 
two main categories; 

Step  Out  grants  are  open  to 
communiƟes and arƟsts to partner 
with  professional  arƟsts  and  arts 
organisaƟons to create high quality 
arts projects that build capacity for 
long  term  benefits  and  increase 
professional development.  
Step Up grants are open to arƟsts, 
organisaƟons  and  community 
groups  to undertake small  cultural 
projects, or for individual arƟsts to 
undertake  professional 
development  opportuniƟes,  such 
as mentorships.  If  you  have  never 
applied to Country Arts SA or never 
undertaken an arts project you are 
encouraged  to  apply  to  this 
category. 

Country  Arts  SA  also  delivers  the 
Skills  Development  grant  program. 
This  grant  can  assist  groups  to 
provide  skills  development 
opportuniƟes  through  workshops, 

or  provide  opportuniƟes  for  the 
development  of  project  ideas  and 
concepts.  

The  Quick  Response  grant  is 
available  throughout  the  year  to 
support  regional  arƟsts  to  access 
professional arts development and 
training  opportuniƟes,  or 
organisaƟons  and  communiƟes 
with  small  project  opportuniƟes 
that arise at short noƟce.  

“Country  Arts  SA  offers 
experienced  advice  and  support 
from  Arts  and  Cultural  Facilitators 
who  can  assist  with  applicaƟons 
and project content and are based 
right  throughout  regional  South 
Australia,”  said  Steve  Saffell, 
Country  Arts  SA  Chief  ExecuƟve 
Officer. 

For more informaƟon on the grants 
and eligibility criteria, or to locate 

your closest Arts and Cultural 
Facilitator, visit hƩps://
www.countryarts.org.au/grants‐
funding/ hƩp://
www.countryarts.org.au 
support‐funding/grants‐3/ 

If  you  have  a  great  art  idea  and 
would  like  to develop your project 
further touch base with: 

Jayne Holland 
Arts & Cultural Development 
Facilitator 
District Council of Streaky Bay and 
Country Arts SA 
jayne@createwithu.com 
0427 706 454 
www.countryarts.org.au 

NEXT FUNDING ROUND: 
OPENS 1 July 2018 
CLOSES 15 August 2018 

Image: VISIBLE 2018.  The Streaky Bay Tourism project was funded through a 
Country Arts SA Regional Arts Australia Step Out grant for $20,000 and was 
generously supported by the District Council of Streaky Bay.  Image credit: Jayne 
Holland. 

www.countryarts.org.au 
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elders.com.au

With you every  
step of the way.

Elders has played a key role in rural Australia for more than 178 years. 
As a leading agribusiness, we are committed to providing you with 
a solution that meets your needs across every aspect of your farming 
business. When it comes to making key buying decisions, your local 
Elders branch can offer a lot more than just a wide range of products at 
competitive prices. By being part of a national network, supported by 
a supply chain with an expert understanding of rural Australia, Elders 
can help you obtain the products you need, no matter where you are. We 
offer a wide range of Farm Supplies products to cover all farming needs. 
We are committed to delivering value to the local communities in which 
we operate and the future of Australia’s agriculture industry.

Elders Streaky Bay
P. 08 8626 4000
7-9 Jubilee RD, Streaky Bay, SA, Australia, 5680

Darryl Johnson  |  Branch Manager  |  0428 924 540
Neil Kirk  |  Livestock Manager  |  0400 848 622
Veronica Foster  |  Farm Supplies  |  0437 295 267 23



Don’t let your food 
waste become  

illegal pig feed 
It is against the law in Australia to feed your pigs any food 
containing meat or meat products or food that has been in 
contact with meat or meat products. This type of feed is 
known as swill and is illegal in Australia. 

Feeding pigs swill can cause many diseases and has been 
linked to some outbreaks of foot and mouth disease and 
other livestock diseases. 
Foot and mouth disease is a highly contagious virus and 
affects not only pigs but sheep, cattle, goats, llamas and 
more.    

Some examples of prohibited pig feed or swill are sausage 
rolls, pies, pizza, sandwiches with deli meats, household 
waste and used cooking oils. 
These rules apply to all pigs including pigs kept for personal 
consumption and pet pigs. Anyone who is caught feeding 
pigs these types of feed can be fines under the Livestock 
Regulations 2013. 

You can find more information at www.pir.sa.gov.au/
biosecurity/animal_health/pigs/swill_feed 24

http://www.pir.sa.gov.au/biosecurity/animal_health/pigs/swill_feed
http://www.pir.sa.gov.au/biosecurity/animal_health/pigs/swill_feed


Bookkeeping By The Sea 
Accurate      Confidential Professional 

Melinda Vaughan B. of Acc.

Accountant/Bookkeeper 
Ph: 0429 166 263 

Need help with your bookwork?   

BAS Preparation & Lodgement, Payroll, Superannuation, Harvest Declaration Forms, 
Software  setup and guidance, Processing, Queries & Catch-up Work   

Specialising in: Xero, Reckon, MYOB & Phoenix 

Bridging the gap between you and your accountant 

Mb: 0429 166 263 

Email: bazznmel@bigpond.com 
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CABINET MAKER 

Streaky Bay 

Carpentry & Cabinet 
Making from concept 

to completion 

All aspects of  
Cabinet Making 

including: 

Kitchen & bathroom  
renovations, tiling, 

painting and gyprock 
installation 

For professional, 
prompt   

service & attention 
to detail call: 

Kevin Hicks 
For a free measure  

& quote on 
0427 551 013 

mfgallery@hotmail.com 
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Council Office 

29 Alfred Tce Streaky Bay SA 5680 

PO Box 179 

P 08 8626 1001 

F 08 8626 1196 

E dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au 

www.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Open Monday to Friday  

9:00-5:00pm 

Closed Public Holidays 

Visitor Centre 

21 Bay Road Streaky Bay SA 5680 

P 08 8626 7033 

F 08 8626 1990 

E info@streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Open Monday to Friday  

9:00-12:30 / 1:30-5:00 

Closed Public Holidays 

Tourist Information / Hire Golf Clubs 

/ Internet Access / Centrelink Agent  

/ Medicare Agent / Conference Room

Hire / Administrative Services  

/ SA National Park Passes  

/ Moores Boat Ramp Permits 

/ Country Arts Officer  

Permits are required to launch/retrieve

your vessel from the Moores Boat

Ramp. 

Daily, Weekly & Monthly permits are

available from: 

Killas Streaky Bay - 48 Wells St 

Visitor Centre - 21 Bay Rd 

Council Office - 29 Alfred Tce  

Annual permits available from: 

Visitor Centre - 21 Bay Rd 

Council Office - 29 Alfred Tce 

Permits MUST be clearly displayed on

the dashboard of the towing vehicle. 

A penalty of $100.00 applies for

launching/retrieving without a permit. 

Recreational boat ramp fees 2017/2018 

Annual Permit $60 

Monthly Permit $30 

Weekly Permit $15 

Daily Permit $5

Community Library 
109 Wells St Streaky Bay  P 8626 1492 

Waste  
Management

Moores 
Boat Ramp 

Council Information

www.streakybay.sa.gov.au

Streaky Bay Waste Transfer Station

Opening Times: 

Monday 9:00-10:30am 

Tuesday 9:00-10:30am / 3:30-4:30pm 

Wednesday CLOSED 

Thursday 9:00-10:30am 

Friday 9:00-10:30am / 3:30-4:30pm 

Saturday 9:00-10:30am 

Sunday 3:30-5:00pm 

Transfer Station Closed: 

Good Friday, Christmas Day, New Years

Day & Catastrophic Fire Ban Days 

Cungena Landfill Site Opening Times: 

Monday, Tuesday & Thursday  

12:30-1:30pm 

Sunday 11:30am-1:30pm 

Closed on all fire ban days 

Residential Kerbside Collection -

Council provides collection of household

waste from a 140 litre wheelie bin 

Collection Days: 

Streaky Bay & Surrounds  

- Wednesday am 

Perlubie, Eba Anchorage, Haslam  

& Wirrulla - Tuesday am 

Fishermans Paradise, Yanerbie, Sceale

Bay, Baird Bay & Poochera  

- Thursday am 

For all enquiries regarding missed

rubbish collection etc, please direct your

enquiry to the Waste Management

Contractor - EP Recycling 

Glen - 0428 885 114 

Kerri - 0429 230 030 

Office - 8680 5114 

For more details please visit the Council

website www.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

School Holiday Times 
Monday 9:00-12:00 / 1:00-4:00 
Tuesday 12:00-6:30 
Wednesday 9:00-12:00 / 1:00-4:00 
Thursday 4:00-6:30 
Friday 12:00-4:00 

Council 
Office 

School Term Times 
Monday 8:30-4:00 
Tuesday 8:30-6:00 
Wednesday 8:30-4:00 
Thursday 8:30-6:30 
Friday 8:30-4:00 

Closed Public Holidays 
Free Public Internet & Wi-Fi

Recycling of Bottles and Cans & Waste Transfer Station 

Winter Times 18 June 2018 - 1 September 2018

Monday & Tuesday 9.00am-12.00pm 
Wednesday - CLOSED 

Thursday & Friday 9.00am-12.00pm 
Saturday 9.00am-11.00pm 

Sunday - CLOSED 
CLOSED Public Holidays
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District Council of Streaky Bay   (08) 8626 1001 

Councils are part of the democratic framework of Australia. The community elects their council 
members every four years and the next general elections happen in November 2018.  

Unlike State and Federal elections, it is not compulsory to vote in South Australian council 
elections. However, council elections are the biggest single voluntary civic participation activity 
in the state with nearly 360,000 people voting in the 2014 council elections. 

Another important difference from State and Federal elections is that all voting in council 
elections is done by post. Enrolled voters receive a voting package through the mail and return 
their votes in a reply paid envelope. 

2018 Councils Elections Timetable 

Roll Close 5:00pm Friday 10 August 2018 

Nominations Open Tuesday 4 September 2018 

Nominations Close 12:00pm Tuesday 18 September 2018 

Mailout of Voting Materials Monday 22 - Friday 26 October 2018 

Close of Voting 5:00pm Friday 9 November 2018 

10 Motives To Become A Council Member 

Only a small number of people ever nominate for position on their local council, but here are 

10 reasons you might want to consider it: 

1. You care about what’s happening in your local community
2. It’s a great way to develop your knowledge
3. You want to contribute to your community
4. You want to provide a voice for your age group/cultural group/gender
5. You’re sick of watching from the sidelines
6. You’ve got great ideas to contribute
7. It’s a nice addition to your CV
8. You’ll meet interesting people
9. It’s a way of making a meaningful and lasting contribution
10. Your chance to make a difference
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